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We have had a fair year with bookings. Our regular groups continue to operate gaining good 

visit numbers. 

We have been able to accommodate groups from Cressage over the last 12 months as their 

hall has undergone major works. (We wish Cressage village hall all the best now they are 

reopening) 

The end of 2022 saw the retirement of our centre caretaker Sue Mason. Sue has basically 

run the centre for the community for the past 18 years since the premises were opened. We 

wish her all the best in her retirement. 

I would like the thanks Helen Whitaker & Tracy Weaver for all their years of help and 

planning, who both have taken a step back from our management committee. Also, Marcia 

Rathbone who stepped in to help us with our bookings system for three months period. 

Rachel Yeomans has taken over as the centre's new caretaker, we wish her well in her new 

job. Her daughter Amy has also taken on the volunteer role as booking clerk. 

The hall now has had internet fitted to the premises; this now allows our hirers to gain 

access the World wide web. This system will be operated through a tickets machine, giving 

us control of usage. 

The hall is a great asset to the community, it is run off the back of a small group of 

volunteers. We need to get more volunteers to help run the hall and organise events. 

Once again, I would like to thank all the Management committee past and present for all 

their hard work over the past year. Also, all our hirers for their continued support. 

 

Richard Purslow 

CCC Management Committee Chairman 


